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To whom it may concern,

I am a resident in your district writing to you in regards to the proposed improvements to the 
Arcade Creek bridge. I’m glad that the proposed construction will improve our neighborhood. 
I’m curious as to whether other improvements near the bridge will be made, specifically 
extending the concrete wall at the end of Park Road. 

I ask that because on August 19th 2020 we had a frightening incident at my home at 3590 Park 
Road in which my garage was shot at during the night. 

My home is the last home located at the end of Park Road, across Arcade Park and neighbors 
the I-80 East Watt Avenue on ramp. At around 10 p.m. that Wednesday night an unknown 
individual shot multiple times from the onramp at my home damaging my garage and vehicle 
parked inside. This was also reported to the Sheriff’s Department by my neighbor who also 
heard these shots. Please also see the photos of the damage that I have attached.

Though my home sustained damage, I know my immediate neighbors are also concerned 
about their safety and of the neighborhood and sympathize with my situation. They would also 
like a more solid barrier between our street and the Watt Ave on ramp. This is a rural 
neighborhood and many of us spend a lot of time outside, including our children, 
grandchildren, pets and livestock.

This is an unfortunate incident and I would like to share that it was entirely preventable, and 
request your assistance in finding a solution to keep our homes, street and neighbors safe. 
Currently, my property and the onramp are only separated by a porous chain link fence that 
provides insufficient coverage and protection from not only bullets, but debris and any 
roadway hazards.

We were lucky to avoid a tragedy this time and only sustained minimal damage to my home 
but now I am requesting your immediate attention to help provide a solution to keep us safe.

I specifically am asking for your assistance to look into the feasibility of solidifying the barrier 
beyond the chain link fence between the end of the street and the freeway on ramp.

I look forward to hearing from you or your office directly in the near future by following up 
with this email or calling me directly at (916) 541-4123. The Sacramento sheriff report 
number is 20-269474.

Thank you,

Sashi Lal
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